
 
MINUTES 

Suring Sportsman’s Club 

Wednesday, January 25, 2023 

 
1. The meeting was called to order by President Bill Madison. 

 

2. Bill Madison called for the secretary’s report/minutes from the October 26, 2022, meeting to be read. Bill 

called for a motion to accept the minutes as read. Don Trester moved, and Gary Hischke seconded. The 

motion carried. 

 

 Many thanks to Andrea Jonet who took the minutes for this meeting! 

 

3. Bill called for the Treasurer’s report to be read and Don Trester read the report for October – December, 

2022. Bill Madison called for a motion to accept the treasurer’s report as read. Christopher Jonet moved, and 

Gary Hischke seconded. The motion carried. 

 

4. Old business:  

• Don Trester and Christopher Jonet discussed the new 3D targets and delivery options to the club. Don will 

review new bows that are available and inform Kinetic Archery & Arms when we’re ready to order. 

 

• The DNR deer carcass dumpster for the 2022 deer hunting season was successful. 

 

• The Wiscobee Lake fishing pier with bench addition was installed on November 29, 2022 by Schmidt Boat 

Lifts & Docks. All the photos of the completed installation are available on our web page 

(https://www.suringsportsmansclub.com) and videos are on our facebook page.  

 

5. New Business: 

• All ranges will be closed at the Sportsman’s Club on Saturday, Feb. 4, 2023 for the day for an event. 

 

• The Sportsman’s Club Banquet Committee will be having a meeting on Feb. 8, 2023, 5:00 P.M., at Randy’s 

Place Bar & Bowl (the bowling alley). 

 

• Chris J. discussed using a natural pesticide to prevent insects from entering/nesting in the clubhouse. 

 

• The new bench will be put out on the range this Spring. 

 

• Jay Tousey made a motion for the club to donate $50 to the Larry Deau Kids Fish-o-ree & Derby. Gary 

Hischke seconded the motion. Bill called for a vote and the motion carried. 

 



• Discussed acquiring a left handed .22 rifle for future youth outdoor days from Kinetic Archery & Arms. A 

motion was called for and Jay Tousey so moved. Gary Hischke seconded the motion. The motion carried. 

o Kinetic Archery & Arms will be donating the scope for the rifle. 

 

6. Future Business: 

• Gary discussed having lifetime membership cards. Andrea Jonet will check out the cost/price for these 

cards. 

 

• Discussion about sanding the entrance and check when the propane tank was last filled. 

 

7. Bill called for a motion to adjourn. Gary Hischke moved, and Chris Jonet seconded. The motion carried. 


